
Annex 5 to Legislative Council Question No 22 
 
New tender terms in the service contract between the FEHD and the contractors that took effect in 
August 2014 
 
(i) To facilitate on-site monitoring, the contractor is required to use transparent plastic bags for collection 

of recyclables, and the bags should be printed with the words “used for collecting recyclables”.  
Notices showing “FEHD contractor providing collection service for recyclables” should be displayed 
on both sides of the body of its collection vehicles; 

 
(ii) The contractor is required to nominate up to two local recyclers to receive and recycle plastic 

recyclables when submitting their bids for the contracts.  Each recycler nominated shall have 
independent capability and experience to properly process plastic recyclables at a designated recycling 
site; and 

 
(iii) The FEHD may direct the contractor to change its recyclers if their performance is not satisfactory.   
 


